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EXT - ON THE STREETS - DAY

London, September 7, 1941.

It is a crisp, still-summer midday under beautiful clear 
skies. The grass and trees are flush with green still, the 
vibrantly painted cars ZOOMING past.

Life is great.

Two small feet in shiny brown oxfords pedal frantically on a 
bicycle. CLOSE UP on a young BOY's face, as he grins from ear 
to ear. The wind from his speed WHIPS his messy brown hair 
into and out of his face.

He's on a mission.

The boy suddenly stops and dismounts. There he sees it - 
McSorly's ice cream parlour, across the street.

He leans his bike against the side wall of the building 
beside him so as not to get in anyone's way. The boy sprints 
across the street and BURSTS into

INT - MCSORLY'S ICE CREAM PARLOUR - DAY

The door swings open with a CREAK and a DING!. A jolly 
looking plump MAN stands at the counter, ready to serve. His 
mustache bounces as he GREETS the boy.

The boy fishes enthusiastically in his pockets and produces a 
handful of change. He presents it to the man.

The man knits his caterpillar eyebrows together and shakes 
his head. He gestures to the case of ice cream, and the boy's 
eyes follow, reading the labels of the flavours.

Chocolate. A rich dark brown.

WHIP PAN

Vanilla. A creamy white.

WHIP PAN

Strawberry. A light pink, speckled with freshly cut 
strawberries.

WHIP PAN

Brussels Sprouts. The colour of vomit.

(CONTINUED)
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CONTINUED: (2)

The man's round finger TAP-TAPs on the case above the this 
flavour. This is apparently the only flavour available for 
the sum of coins in the boy's palm.

The boy cannot hide his disappointment. Crestfallen, he 
begins to slink away, oxford-clad feet dragging behind him.

CLOSE UP on the man, eyebrows knitted still, unsure of 
himself. He feels guilty for turning down the poor lad.

Then, his face lights up with an idea. He leans over, doing 
something with his hands that we can't see.

Back to the boy, his hand at the door. A WHISTLE sounds from 
behind him and he glances back.

The man gestures to the case, a playful grin spread across 
his face. He's swapped the labels on the chocolate and 
Brussels sprouts flavours. The man TAP-TAPS above chocolate.

The boy's face lights up and he returns to the counter. The 
man SCOOPS a too-generous portion into a small waffle cone 
and extends his palm to the boy, who SLAPS his handful of 
change into the man's hand and takes his ice cream.

CLOSE UP on the boy's excited face as he dashes out the store 
back to his bike. He opens his mouth wide and brings the cone 
up to his mouth to take a big ol' slurp of ice cream -

But the scoop has vanished!

The boy whirls around and the camera ZOOMS to the scoop of 
ice cream which has fallen right in the middle of the 
intersection. EXTREME CLOSE UP on the boy's eyes, which 
narrow to slits as he decides that he is determined to eat 
the ice cream he paid for.

The boy steps over to the intersection. Just as he steps onto 
the curb, a car RACES BY, nearly running him over. The boy is 
scared, but he violently shakes his head, and again his face 
is set with determination.

He steps off the curb. Cars continue to RACE BY as the boy 
dances between them.

Finally, the boy towers over his ice cream. He reaches down 
and picks up the entire scoop with his bare hands. Then, he 
plops it back onto his ice cream cone and licks it, 
triumphant.

A car SCREECHES to a stop right in front of the boy, who

(CONTINUED)
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CONTINUED: (3)

continues to lick his ice cream. The driver HONKS his horn 
angrily, abrasively.

The boy ignores the driver, continuing to savour his ice 
cream. The driver OPENS HIS CAR DOOR, SLAMMING it behind him, 
ready to give him an earful and drag him off the road.

The boy stops licking his ice cream and looks up - not at the 
driver, but at the sky. The driver follows his gaze, and we 
hear a WHOOSHING sound that grows louder by the second. A 500 
pound bomb briefly comes into view -

-the camera CUTS back to the driver and the boy, who barely 
have time to process their situation before an EARSPLITTING 
BOOM sounds, synonymous with the screen CUTTING TO BLACK.

This is the beginning of the London Blitz.


